
From: Keith Merrifield   
Sent: 10 September 2022 11:47 
To: Section 62A Applications <section62a@planninginspectorate.gov.uk> 
Subject: Planning Application s62a220007 
 
 
Dear Sirs 
 
I wish to object to the above planning application for the following reasons, 
 
I live on the route between Elsenham and Stansted and am constantly plagued by 
traffic waiting to go down Grove Hill, Stansted. The noise and exhaust pollution 
become very noticeable during these periods, and quite frankly a danger to health for 
the residents. 
 
Although the volume of domestic traffic is unacceptable this is exasperated by heavy 
lorries using Grove Hill and Elsenham Road often causing major problems. 
 
The rest of the village of Stansted is subsequentially disrupted and totally gridlocked 
at times. 
 
It is extremely dangerous to walk the footpath on Elsenham Road as two lorries 
cannot pass each other without mounting the pavement and often use the apron to 
my drive to enable passing. 
 
Most of these lorries are moving soil from one site to another their gross weight is 32 
Tonnes and are destroying the roads in this area. 
 
Elsenham is now substantially overdeveloped and what with all the sites that have 
been accepted but not yet developed this site is the only green space left. The 
infrastructure of this whole area is not adequate and will soon collapse leaving 
residents stranded. 
 
Therefore, this application MUST NOT BE ACCEPTED. 
 
 
 
Keith Merrifield 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 




